LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD
APRIL 21, 1995

Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Attending the meeting
were Jon Overmyer, Gerry Stiles, Amy Schroeder, Orville Widmer,
Bob and Karen Jones, Anne Filion, Howard Stormo and Lydia Widmer.

Howard said he and Bob had been working on some water leaks that
have happened since the water was turned on.

The question had been asked of the Fair Board that if the arena
was leased to a group would the spectators be covered by County
insurance? The Secretary talked to the insurance agent and he
said no they would not be covered under the County's insurance.
The group leasing the arena would be responsible for their own
insurance. The Fair Board needs to protect the interest of the
Lincoln County taxpayers and require a certificate of insurance
from everyone leasing the grounds. Ideally would be to name
Lincoln County as additional named insured on their certificates.

The Davenport Desperados Rodeo Team would like to lease the
grounds for a Junior Rodeo on July 22 and 23. Fees were discussed
and we will charge the same as last year-200.00 for the arena,
90.00 for hamburger stand and 50.00 for the auditorium. Camping
fees will be 10.00 for the weekend.

Lydia said the Horse Leaders will be hosting a WSU Seminar on May
8 from 6-9PM in the arena and she wanted to know what the rent
would be. It was decided to charge $20.00 for the evening.
Multiple subjects brought up:

Amy asked if there was any enamel paint, she is starting on the
big pictures for the main building.

Karen said she still had some Supt. positions open. She will have
a Supt. meeting May 3-7:00PM.

The Harrington FFA have said they would build some hog panels.
Will have Patti Watters contact the FFA advisor.

Odessa FFA problem was discussed.
Livestock books should be ready to audit in May.

Have not heard if there was any response to the ad for Fair
Royalty.

Anne Filion, Secretary

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday-May 17 at 7:30PM



